
GEORGIAN GARDENS C.P. SCHOOL 
 

Policy on Uniform 
 

 
As with many schools across the UK our School currently has a uniform.  We believe 
that a uniform and the presentation of the children give a feeling of belonging, 
encouraging co-operation, common goals and team spirit.  It is also beneficial in 
maintaining standards of dress and behaviour. 
 
The school uniform was implemented following discussions with Governors and staff 
and is reviewed regularly. 
 
Currently our uniform comprises of the following:- 
 
WINTER UNIFORM    SUMMER UNIFORM 
 
Navy blue skirt or pinafore dress  Red/white checked dress 
Navy blue school trousers (NOT jeans, Navy trousers or shorts 
hipsters, tracksuits, etc)   White polo shirt or white shirt 
School sweatshirt/cardigan with logo School sweatshirt/cardigan with logo 
White polo shirt or white shirt 
Sensible flat shoes NOT trainers – BLACK 
 
Socks – These should be plain navy, black, white or grey. 
Tights – These should be plain navy, black, red, white or grey.  
 
The school sweatshirt/cardigan, white polo shirt, PE t-shirt and red shorts are available from 
School.  Other items can be purchased from many local departmental stores.  Everyone is 
aware of the cost of clothing and we would urge you to label every item of your child’s 
clothing clearly to avoid loss. 
 
All children take part in PE and, as such, are required to change for this activity. 
 
The uniform for PE is as follows:- 
 
Coloured PE t-shirt with logo 
Red shorts 
Black plimsolls 
Football boots/trainers for outdoor games (KS2 only) 
Tracksuits may be worn for outdoor games during inclement weather. 
 
Please note that in the interests of personal hygiene, the PE t-shirt should ONLY be worn for 
PE and must, therefore, be changed after each PE lesson. 
 
Jewellery should not be worn for any PE or sporting activity, earrings must either be removed 
for PE or covered with tape supplied by the parents. 



 
Many children in KS2 wear watches to school which need to be removed for PE and games.  If 
children do wear watches to school they are solely the responsibility of the child/parent. 
 
In the interests of safety we do not allow the wearing of ankle/wrist bracelets, chains or 
necklaces.  We request that children do not use make-up of any kind, especially nail polish. 
Only stud earrings should be worn to school. 
 
We ask parents to ensure that children’s hair styles do not include shaved patterns or full 
shaving. Any hair that is longer than shoulder length should be tied back. Hair clips, bands or 
bows should be small and solely for the purpose of holding the hair in place. They can be 
blue, white, black, red, silver or gold. 
 
If any items of uniform are lost we do have a lost property box, which is located by the front 
office.  Please feel free to ask a member of staff to look for any ‘lost items’.  If items are found 
which are clearly labelled they will be returned to the child as soon as possible. 
 
Periodically lost property is displayed at the front of school where parents/children can check 
for ‘lost items’.  If clothing is not collected from this display then it will be recycled through 
our clothing collection container. 
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